
Friday 11 March 2022 

Ethos Statement “I recognise that others may have different feelings to me” 

Spring 2 Diary Dates 

Please find below a list of events that will be taking place 

during this term; 
16.03.2022 Reception—School Nursing Team Visit 
18.03.2022 Red Nose Day 
21.03.2022 Year 6—History Visitor—John Hussey 
21.03.2022 Year 2 SAT’s Information Evening 
25.03.2022 Year 2—The Little Sing  
25.03.2022 Mother’s Day Event 
31.03.2022 Year 1 Zog Theatre Trip 
01.04.2022 Wear a Hat/Bonnett Day 
04.04.2022 Easter Holidays 
20.04.2022 Year 6 Jungle Book Workshop 

ATTENDANCE 

If your child is going to be absent from school then please text this 

number 07891274260. Please note that this phone will not be 

answered for phone calls. This is last week’s attendance report for 

the week ending  11 March 2022: 

Rec A 87.6%  Rec B  86.2% 
1a     96.3%      1b 94.8%  
2a   93.8%  2b 86.5% 
3a 97.3%  3b 95%  
4a 94.4%  4b 98.5%  Total School: 96.4% 
5a 93.6%  5b 92.9% 
6a 92.6%  6b 95%  6c 90% 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO VOLUNTEER AT 
PARK SPRING 

We have a new, exciting opportunity for 
people to join us as Reading Volunteers. 
We would like to train people up to share 
stories with some of our children, read to 
them and listen to them read. 
 

We are offering two ‘taster’ sessions where you can come 
along and meet with our reading leader, learn more about the 
opportunity and enjoy a cup of tea!  
 

The taster sessions are on Tuesday 22nd March at 11am and 
Wednesday 23rd March at 1.30pm.  
 

Please contact the school office to sign up for the session that 
suits you. 

Red Nose Day—18 March 2022 
On Friday 18 March we will supporting Red 
Nose Day in school. Children and Staff are 
encouraged to come in to school wearing 
something Red for a £1 donation. 
 
During lunch time on Friday there will also be a chance for 
children to take part in a quiz for a £1 entry donation. 
There will be prizes for the year group winners. 
 
We will also be painting a red nose on children in class to 

add to the fun of the day. Please visit 
our website here for more information 
regarding the face paint product. 

Year 2 SAT’s Information Evening 
We have arranged a SAT's information 
evening for the families of children in Year 
2. As you may be aware children in Year 2 
begin their SAT's in May. 
 
The meeting will take place in the school hall on Monday 
21 March 2022 at 5.40pm, and you should arrive via the 
bottom car park (Wellstone Avenue Entrance). 
 
During the information evening you will have the chance 
to look through previous SAT's papers and ask your child's 
class teacher any questions you may have. 
 
We look forward to seeing you there. 

Year 1—The Great Fire of London 
Last  week Year 1 were learning all about The Great Fire of 
London. They made their own timeline of events! The children 
were able to retell the events in order and they thoroughly 
enjoyed it.  

On Wednesday they took part in an outdoor classroom 
experience building houses out of materials which would have 
been used in those days. It was a lovely day with the weather 
on our side and everyone got stuck in. Well Done Year 1!    

Absence Reporting—Please remember to report your 

child’s absence to the school office via telephone or via 

text message to 07891 274 260 

https://parkspringprimary.co.uk/news-events/letters-to-parents/


School Uniform and PE Uniform 
If your child has PE on a specific day of the week they will need to come to school in their PE Uniform (please refer to 

the uniform policy) and will remain in their PE Uniform for the rest of the school day. PE will be outside so you will 

need to make sure you are warm. For you reference please see the PE days below. PE Uniform MUST be a navy blue or 

black hoodie/zip up jacket, navy blue or black jogging bottoms or leggings and a white t-shirt. You can also buy PE 

Uniform from the Gooddies website https://www.gooddies.co.uk/ 

Please note that leggings can only be worn as PE uniform and NOT as everyday uniform 

If your child's PE lessons will be taking place on the field your class teachers will be in touch to request that your child 

brings a pair of trainers to change into for the lesson and obviously one to wear as normal around school and to and 

from school. The field is very muddy at this time of year, and we are upsetting the cleaning team! If you can send your 

child’s PE trainers in a named bag this would help avoid loss, keep them all 

stored safely and be a place to put the muddied footwear back into to 

return home with.  

PLEASE LABEL ALL UNIFORM AND NOTE THAT BRIGHT AND 

PATTERNED CLOTHING IS NOT ACCEPTABLE. 

Nursery Places 
Is your child due to start nursery in September 2022? Will 
your child be turning 3 and need to start nursery in the 
2022 - 2023 year? We have spaces left in nursery so 
please sign up today by contacting the Office on 0113 

2552526 or email ... Your child can attend either the beginning (All day 
Monday and Tuesday, and Wednesday AM) or end (Wednesday afternoon, 
all day Thursday and Friday) of the week. Please let us know your preference.  

Roll Up and Read 
We are very pleased to announce that we can invite parents back in to school for 
our Roll up and Read sessions. These sessions give parents/carers the 
opportunity to come into school to read a book with their child. The sessions are 
approximately 15 minutes. Please see days and times below: 
 
Nursery Beg Tues 8.55-9.10am 
Nursery End- Thurs 8.55-9.10am 
Reception - Thurs 8.50-9.05am 
Year 1- Fri 8.50-9.05am 
Year 2- Wed 8.50-9.05am 
 

We hope to see you there next week!  

Scholastic Book Orders—Thank you 
We would like to say thank you to those 
of you who ordered books through the 
Scholastic Book Club. In total you helped 

to raise £10.38 for us to use on books for 
the children. 

https://www.gooddies.co.uk/

